TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND THE ORDINARY MEETING ON
TUESDAY 11 OCTOBER 2022 AT 7.00 PM AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Community Councillors present – Ronnie Beveridge (RB), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA), Robert McClelland (RMcC), Damian Sherwood-Johnson (DSJ) and Melanie White (MW).

Others in attendance – Jacqueline Cavellini, Archie Drummond, Sandra Dunion, Willie Lamb, Maria Leel, Councillor Fiona Law and Louise Law.
Apologies – Mark Briggs, Robert McAulay, Ian Millar and Alex Robertson.  
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Chairperson’s annual report – DSJ opened the AGM and welcomed everyone.  It was really good to get together again for our community events, starting with the lights switch on and the gala.  The flood group volunteers do a terrific job and are out in all hours in awful weather.  Jane Edwards continues to run the Mill Glen Action Group’s monthly tidy up.  Other events included Grow and Grab Grub, our new initiative funded by the Co-op (helped by Lucy O’Higgins), plus Wild Willow Weaving then apple pressing, with the theme of sustainability and being more environmentally friendly.  There was also a focus on Coalsnaughton with the clean up and the Easter egg hunt.  RB arranged the consultation at Coalsnaughton Village Hall re the proposed housing development which was very well attended.  We also held our first gardening competition.  The Community Action Plan, supported by the Coalfields Regeneration Trust is underway.  We are in a much stronger and healthier position with this, and it should be on target by the end of March.  In conclusion, it has been another successful year for the CC, and DSJ thanked his fellow CCs and the public for their input and effort.  We have so many unnamed supporters who always come along.
Secretary’s annual report – MW reported that she will continue to promote local businesses on social media; there are a few in the pipeline but finding time to fit these in with a full-time job can be challenging.  The garden competition was hugely enjoyable and will run again in 2023, slightly earlier in the year.  There remains a lot of background work that doesn’t reach the meetings/minutes, eg dealing with queries from members of the community, etc.
Annual Accounts – EMcA provided copies of the four audited accounts; these will also be placed on the CC notice boards.
Over 70s account: the balance is £600.  EMcA awaits Clacks Council’s response about using up the remaining funds and winding up this account and has sent another e-mail to them.  

Christmas lights account: the EDF grant has now been transferred and the account now stands at over £2,500.  

Gala account: some costs were significantly higher, eg toilet hire.  The free tickets for the children’s ride worked well and was hugely popular.  We’ve still to receive the £500 grant from Clacks Council.  The gala ran at a slight loss, but we have the EDF events grant fund to fall back on.
Main account: the balance is £11,252.21 which incorporates grants such as £2,500 for the lights grant, the £2,500 events grant, the flooding group’s EDF grant (which we hold on their behalf as they don’t have their own bank account), plus microgrants.  The large amount in expenses is reimbursement of funds to the office bearers, such as Survey Monkey fees to DSJ.  Our policy is to hold around £3,000 in reserve for extenuating circumstances.
The above accounts were approved – proposed by RMcC and seconded by RB.  DSJ thanked EMcA for his hard work keeping these four accounts in order.  He also thanked Ellen Cook for auditing our accounts. 
Appointment of Officer Bearers –

Chairperson: DSJ was proposed by MW and seconded by RB – DSJ elected unopposed.

Vice Chairperson: RMcC was proposed by MW and seconded by RB – RMcC elected unopposed.

Secretary: MW was proposed by RB and seconded by RMcC – MW elected unopposed.

Treasurer: EMcA was proposed by MW and seconded by RB – EMcA elected unopposed.

DSJ closed the AGM, asking for the minutes to record our thanks to the EDF and the Murray Trust for their funding.
ORDINARY MEETING

Police report: we received an e-mail at the weekend to say that the police will not be providing a report this month due to their busy schedule, but they plan to provide one next month.

Co-option to fill vacancy: Maria Leel has offered to fill the vacancy.  She has lived in Tilly for 50 years come November and loves it but is saddened at how it has changed over recent years, reflecting that it was once known as the floral burgh.  She wishes to help the CC in any way she can.  She was successfully co-opted.  ACTION: MW to advise Lesley Baillie, our adviser at Clacks Council.
Agenda item 1 – Minutes of September 2022 meeting: the draft Minutes had been circulated and were approved – proposed by RB and seconded by RMcC.  ONGOING ACTIONS: (i) survey to go on Facebook re gala; (ii) landowner at Devonside – matter still ongoing.  Cllr Law has spoken to planning and hopes there will be something official soon.
Agenda item 2 - Christmas lights switch on: this topic was raised at last month’s meeting in relation to the cost of living as RMcC had heard that other council areas had already decided not to have lights this year.  In the intervening period, the CC had also been asked by a few local people to consider limiting the number of lights to be put up.  A lengthy discussion ensued.  DSJ suggested that the Star of Hope light goes up as well as the tree lights and still have a switch on but spend our usual grant on something that directly helps with the cost-of-living crisis, possibly with another group.  The switch on event would still proceed which links in with the cost of living.  DSJ said we could run a survey on Facebook to let the community decide what happens with the CC’s lights in Murray Square.  Sandra from the Tilly Ladies confirmed all the lights they have responsibility for will go up. DSJ says it is not really about the cost of lighting although there are environmental issues; it relates to particular circumstances and what the message is to those in the community suffering hardship and if there is a better use for the money.  ACTION:  EMcA to find out the EDF’s position on funds being diverted elsewhere.  RMcC proposed we consult with the community about whether it agreed only the Star of Hope and the lights on the tree should be put up in Murray Square.  This was seconded by DSJ and received majority support.  DSJ will deal with this and put a survey on our Facebook page.
Agenda item 3 – position statements for ongoing issues: the four statements in relation to the empty house at Elistoun Drive, the clock tower, Viewfield Cottage, 48 Moss Road, Tillicoultry, and the caravan parked in High Street were approved by all CCs present.  ACTION: EMcA to send these to the relevant officers at Clacks Council so that they are aware of our stance on these.
Agenda item 4 – Development of Place Plan: our third engagement event was held on Saturday at the Devonvale Hall which was well attended with over 150 visitors and a good number of opinions provided.  The online survey should be available soon with the final wrap up being held at the beginning of December to gauge the public’s opinion.  DSJ wants to ask residents at the end of the High Street what they’d like to see done there.  The Community Action Plan should be ready by the end of March.  ACTION: DSJ to add survey online.
Agenda item 5 – Planning Report: RB provided a copy of his report to those present.  This detailed the numerous events he has attended on the CC’s behalf.  He also recently attended a meeting with Gary Fraser and Grant Baxter from Clacks Council regarding Tillicoultry town centre.  Archie advised us that Kingdom Housing has finally submitted an application for the further development of the land at the rear of Stoneyacre in Tilly (to be known as James Dawson Court).  This development is for two-storey housing (eight houses) – Cllr Fiona Law will look into why this is now two-storey housing.
Agenda item 6 – updates from elected members: Cllr Law advised that the 202 bus service will stop at Dollar with effect from today.  Any street lighting issues can be reported online via Clacks Council’s Report It facility.  The SNP announced at the weekend that the winter payment is increasing.  Current ongoing issues are the land at Devonside, the parked caravan in Tilly High Street, and the road between Tilly/Marchglen.  She has noticed that our CC area has no arranged activities by Clacks Council so she will look into this.  She met with Lesley Deans today re bus transportation and raised the possibility of Murray Square being a travel hub – Lesley has discussed this with Gary Fraser.
Agenda item 7 – arrangements for next meeting: Tuesday 8 November at 7.00 pm at the Ben Cleuch Centre (December’s meeting will be in Coalsnaughton Village Hall).
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